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Accident Scene Management by Silder Gilmore 

July 15, 2017 

FREE  

Sponsored by CBA/ABATE of NC 

We are please to announce that Slider Gilmore will be at the American Legion Post 52, 

729 Creek Ridge Road, Greensboro, NC, on July 15th. The presentation titled Acci-

dent Scene Management will start at 1pm until around 4pm. This presentation is FREE 

and open to the public. If you have never been to a Slider Gilmore presentation we 

promise you that you will not be disappointed. The goal of this presentation to motor-

cyclist roadside emergency trauma skills to care for an injured motorcyclist. At the end 

of the presentation you will be able to :identify common scene stressors and list tech-

niques to help maintain composer, list methods to ensure personal safety, explain how 

to call and help EMS, list initial lifesaving actions to maintain ABCs and minimize 

further injuries. Please accept this personal invitation from the CBA/ABATE of NC 

and join us for this very important presentation. 
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 Thoughts from the State President 

Hello everyone itôs that time of year again, riding season, for 

those who donôt ride year-round. I hope to see you all out there 

on the road doing what you love to do, having fun and visiting 

with brothers and sisters who ride. As most of you know our 

freedoms are in jeopardy, a lot of folks donôt think itôs real seri-

ous, but think back a few years ago and the ones whoôve been 

around a long time think back 30-40 years ago of the freedoms 

we had then compared to the freedoms we have now. So it is 

more important now than ever for us to stand together as fellow 

riders, as fellow bikers, as fellow motorcycle enthusiasts, as fel-

low Freedom Fighters. 

 The politicians in our state capital and in our nationôs capital try to do what they think is right for us 

and that can even mean telling us how to protect ourselves. And us being adults we like to think that 

we can make those decisions for ourselves. So we need to actually let the politicians, which are, with 

all due respect, in reality are our elected employees, know where we stand and what we want. One way 

to do that is to belong to an organization that represents your values as pertaining to your freedom to 

ride. We go to the capital to speak with our elected officials and let them know what you are wanting 

and what you are expecting of them. Think of it this way, you belong to the NRA because you know 

they are protecting your 2nd amendment but you donôt attend meetings because you know they have 

your best interests in mind. Think of the Concerned Bikers Association the same way. You may say 

CBA isnôt as strong as the NRA but as we build our membership we can become every bit as strong as 

the organization protecting our 2nd amendment. Itôs the same as with any organization that is there to 

protect you from government overstep. The fact is that bikers are being mistreated, discriminated 

against, profiled and in general shunned from a lot that society has to offer. But it seems that thereôs no 

voice out there screaming in the dark ñWhy is this happening and why isnôt anyone doing anything?ò 

When that voice is heard and that question is asked the answer is the Concerned Bikers Association/

ABATE. We are your voice and make available to you the means to standup for your rights and free-

doms. 

 By being a member you will know what is going on with legislation that would affect the motorcy-

cling community. When you see an event going on that is put on by an ABATE chapter you know that 

the money being raised is used for positive growth and education of the motorcycling world.  

Please consider becoming a member and having a say in how you are perceived by your elected offi-

cials and the public. The Concerned Bikers Association 

is a member driven organization and it moves forward 

by the input of the membership. You can take pride in 

knowing that you ride free by your own actions.  

James Buckner, State President 

shadowriderjeb@yahoo.com 

828-230-6124 

Did you know?? 

CBA/ABATE memberships and renewals 

can now be purchased online.  

Visit http: www.cba-abatenc.org. and click 

NM y#DBNLD @ .DLADQx 
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CONCERNED BIKERS ASSOCIATION/

A.B.A.T.E. OF NC, INC. 

STATE MEETING MINUTES 

APRIL 30TH, 2017 

Meeting Started at  9:06AM 

Opening Prayer: Bill Ruby 

Pledge of Allegiance 

 Chapters in Attendance at This Meeting 

Ala-

mance, Buncombe, Charlotte, Cleveland, Colu

mbus, Davidson,  

Gaston, Granville, Hickory, Orange, Per-

son, Raleigh, Smoky Mnt, At-Large 

====================================

======================== 

Chapters Missing From This Meeting 

Carteret-Craven, Chatham, Randolph, Rich-

mond 

  

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

1. Introduction of members. 

2. Opening comments: James Buckner:  

 3. Quarterly monies and reports due to 

State Treasurer: All chapters need to 

send your information in, if the infor-

mation was not turned in at the State 

Meeting. 

4. Membership apps and renewals go to 

Jill Stillwell 

5. Quarterly Activity Report due to State 

Secretary: Gwen Nichols, copying State 

Treasurer: Darlene Kimsey 

6. New Charter Application accepted 

and we welcomed Person County into 

the fold.  Motion made to accept and 2nd, 

passed. 

7.  James read a State of the Organiza-

tion. 

  

STATE SECRETARYôS REPORT:  Gwen 

Nichols: The minutes were sent out on State/

Chapter Yahoo Group and they are also in the 

State Newsletter. Motion made and 2nd to ac-

cept the minutes as written, passed. 

 STATE TREASURERôS REPORT:  Darlene 

Kimsey:  41,084.66 in bank acct.  1084.66 in 

checking acct.  We have 3 $10,000 CDôs and 1 

$10,000 CD for Events.  Motion made and 2nd to 

accept, passed. 

 

 OLD BUSINESS 

State Vice President Position:  Wanted to 

thank Charles for everything he has 

done. Dave Blum has stepped in for the rest 

of the year. 

 

Paving Project: Charlie Boone: Blue Ridge 

Parkway: 3 different options they can use: 

Chip seal very dangerous to motorcycles, 

thin lift overlay asphalt or slurry seal had 

petroleum but not good for the environ-

ment, this is federal property and they are 

asking for bids. So they made go with the 

chip seal which is not good for us. Going to 

start with small sections and see how it 

does. The thin lift overlay would be better 

for everyone. If they use the chip seal or 

slurry seal they could lose in tourism.  

Following is the text of an email that was 

sent to VP Mike Pence, Sens. Burr & Tillis 

it refers to a plan to chip seal 150 miles of 

the Blue Ridge Pkwy in NC. 
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This would be an absolutely terrible plan 

for motorcyclists and the tourism industry 

in NC. I could not email the US House 

members, they won't allow emails if you do 

not live in their districts. 

The districts affected are Dist. 5, 10 and 11. 

Dist. 5 is Virginia Foxx, Dist. 10 is Patrick 

McHenry, Dist. 11 is Mark Meadows. 

You can get to their info 

at: www.congress.gov/members 

Please contact both Senators and the Reps. 

if you live in one of those districts. 

Make sure that you address them properly.  

Don't forget to replace my contact info 

with your own. 

If they ask for more info, please get it 

to them or refer them to me. 

The reason that we are writing to mem-

bers of Congress is because the park-

way is federal property. 

It is maintained by the US National 

Park Service. 

Please let me know when you contact 

them, and let me know their responses. 

Thanks! CB 

  The letter he wrote is: Dear Senator 

___________ (or Representative 

__________) 

 

I am writing to express my dissatisfac-

tion with an upcoming road project on 

the Blue Ridge Pkwy in North Carolina. 

It seems that the plan is to use a chip 

seal method to resurface 150 miles of the 

parkway in NC. This is not a good idea 

for many reasons. Using this method 

will certainly cause a spike in the acci-

dent/injury/fatality rates among motor-

cyclists. When motorcyclists find that 

the road is not safe, there will be a corre-

sponding decrease in the tourism dollars 

that come into the area. The savings in 

maintenance dollars will be offset by the 

loss of dollars in that industry. 

Please take action to amend this project 

to a safer method. I would be very will-

ing to provide you reasons why this is 

not a good idea, should you wish more 

information. Thank you for your help. 

                                                                     

         Charlie Boone 

                                                                     

         Legislative Director 

                                                                     

         Concerned Bikers Assoc. of NC 

                                                                     

                (919)215-4910 

                                                                     

               fbird54@bellsouth.net 

NEW BUSINESS 

1.  Bod Nomination & Election Process:  

Look in the constitution for details on 

the election process.   Nominations open 

today.  You must have been a member 

for 2 years on 1/1/18 to be able to hold a 

BOD position.  Get your nominations to 

your District Coordinators by June 16th.  

The ballots will be released at the July 

State Meeting to take back to your chap-

ter.  Elections will be held at the October 

State Meetings. 

The nominations that have been received 

so far are as follows: 

President ï James Buckner 

Vice President ï David Blum 

Treasurer ï Darlene Kimsey 

Secretary ï Kristie Morris 

Membership ï Jill Stillwell 

Legislative ï Charlie Boone 

Information ï Crystal Buckner 

SEA ï Jeff Reif and Steve Ensley 

Central District Coordinator ï Michael 

Morris and Dan Devoid 

Eastern District Coordinator ï Gary 

Bridges 
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Western District Coordinator ï Ed 

Woody 

COMMITTEE REPORTS (15 minutes al-

lotted per Committee) 

Legislative Committee: Charlie 

Boone:   This was a busy season.  We were 

tracking 8 different bills.  The Anti-

profiling bill did not get submitted.  HB 691 

would require moped riders to wear vests 

at night to make them more visible.  We 

didnôt want that bill to pass because of the 

fear that it would be applied to motorcy-

clists next and it did not pass.  HB 223 al-

lows disabled veteran license plates for free.  

It is in the rules committee in the Senate.  

SB 364, the distracted drivers bill, did not 

crossover and was never heard. HB28, the 

equal access bill which requires motorcy-

cles to have access to parking decks paid 

for by tax money, passed the House and is 

in the Senate rules committee. The legisla-

tive session is a long one this year.  It will 

run from January to September or Octo-

ber.   HB91, Freedom of Choice Bill, went 

to the house and the senate. After weeks of 

trying to get it moving, they decided to pull 

the bill because of lack of votes from the 

Republicans to get it passed.   Charlie is a 

member of the Division Zero Task Force.  

They say they can have zero fatalities on 

the roadways.  They want to make roads 

safer for drivers and pedestrians.  The 

COC is mainly for clubs in the Charlotte 

area.  They talk about things that deal with 

motorcyclists, but never club business at 

their meetings.  The Driverôs Ed. Advisory 

Committee meeting is May 16th at 11 a.m. 

Safety, Education and Awareness: Jeff 

Reif:  Out of 120,000 kids in North Caroli-

naôs Driverôs Ed program, weôre only 

reaching about 26%.  5,295 kids reached as 

of this month, but the driverôs school isnôt 

reporting to Jeff anymore. Bike safe is a 

NC Hwy Patrol event that offers Rider 

Skills Days class.  It is a free course paid for 

by the state. It is an 8 hour course with a 

certificate and a t-shirt given at the end.  

You can find information at 

www.bikesafenc.com. Charlotte is now us-

ing a flash drive for their classes as the 

schools have changed their systems.  There 

are disks available for MSAP classes here if 

you need them. 

MRF: Charlie Boone filling in for Cindy 

Hodges:  Bikers in the Beltway is May 22-

23.  Cindy and Charlie are going. They will 

try to talk to all the NC legislators in D.C. 

while they are there. You will need to regis-

ter by tomorrow to be able to go.  Itôs very 

important that we support the MRF.  Der-

rick Hall mentioned that the Charlotte 

chapter makes all of itôs officers members 

of the MRF and challenged the other chap-

ters to do the same.  www.mrf.org 

NCOM Report: Charlie Boone: National 

Coalition of Motorcyclists.  Robert Donat is 

a member and an attorney who helps mo-

torcyclists. The convention is in Reno on 

Motherôs Day weekend this year. Charlie 

will bring some NCOM newsletters back if 

he can.  You can always check on the 

NCOM website for information. 

Membership Services: Jill Stillwell: no re-

port today, Jill was not in attendance 

Information (PR/Newsletter/Web Page): 

Crystal Buckner:  May 14 is the deadline 

for the newsletter.  Check the website to 

make sure your chapter info and meeting 

times are correct.  ñLikeò everything that 

you see on Facebook, this makes it show up 

more often. If you need something posted 

on the state page, you can send it to Crys-

tal, Darlene or Charlie and they will get it 

posted as soon as they can.  If you need help 

with your social media account, contact 

Crystal.  She is still working on the email 

list with Cindy Hodges. If youôre interested 

in this position, please contact Crystal.  She 

will be happy to have any help.  Facebook 
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ads are relatively cheap and Crystal will be 

happy to help your chapter do this if you 

need. 

Constitution: Charlie Boone: No current 

proposals. 

Events Committee: Robert Causey:  State 

Party is at Riderôs Roost this year.  Septem-

ber 15-17.  Call Pam to get a cabin.  We will 

have a flyer out soon so we can get it dis-

tributed.  We need everybody who can 

come, to come and support this.   

 DISTRICT COORDINATORS 

Central District: Shaggy:   

¶ Spoker Run April 14, 2018  

¶ They will also be hosting a gun raffle. 

The drawing for the winner will be at 

the next Spoker Run.  Tickets are $5.  

Contact Michael Morris for tickets. 

¶ Alamance ï May Motorcycle Awareness 

Ride May 13.  It is a free ride, but if you 

want to buy a poker hand it is $10 per 

hand.  Registration at Down Home Har-

ley Davidson @ 10 a.m., kickstands up 

at 11 a.m. 

¶ Charlotte ï Accident Scene Management 

class soon 

¶ May 19-20 is the Antique Bike Show in 

Denton.  Charlie will have a booth out 

there to pass out information and sign 

up members.  He will be glad to have 

any help, please let him know if you can 

come and help him at this event. 

Eastern District: Bill Ruby: 

¶ Raleigh chapter is now meeting at Cloud 

Brewery.  They are having a Shop Crawl 

May 27th. 

¶ Granville ï Bike Show and Games on 

June 10th.  Registration is $10 from to 11

-1, June 17th is the rain date. 

¶ Columbus chapter is now meeting at the 

VFW in Whiteville.  They will be having 

a support ride for the Boys and Girlôs 

Home on May 6.  A golf tournament will 

be held on June 17th.   

Western District: Gabby (filling in):   

¶ Buncombe County has Hot Springs June 

23-35. Please come and help sign up 

members.  This will be a memberôs only 

event.  $30 for members, $40 for non-

members, this includes membership. 

Flyers are here if you need/want them. 

You have to have your membership card 

to prove you are an ABATE member. 21 

and up only. No pets. They also are sup-

porting the Cherokee Festival on Sept 8-

10 which is a kid friendly festival. 

¶ Cleveland - supporting the Autism Ride 

May 6 at the VFW 

¶ Memorial Ride for Cleveland County 

Independent Bikers June 3rd 

¶ Abused Children Jace Man Yard sale 

Kickoff July 15th 

¶ Jace Man Run Aug 25-27 @ Brackett 

Park 

¶ They are now meeting at the VFW on 

the second Sunday of the month at 1 

p.m.  They will be meeting on May 7th 

because of Bike Week.   

¶ Hickory is raffling off a Drift Trike at 

the Hot Springs Rally.  It is a Predator 

212 with a 6.2 HP motor.  The tickets are 

$10 a piece or 3 for $25.   

¶ Smoky Mtn. is working the parking lot 

at Hot Springs and working on a BBQ.  

More information will be out soon. 
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¶ Gaston ï Open House at the Gaston 

County Homestead on May 7 from 1-5 

p.m. A member paid for 30 member-

ships to be given away.  They are also 

changing their meeting time to the 

fourth Sunday of the month at 4 p.m.  

Their Helmet Ride will be July 4th.   

 

¶ An award was presented to Bill Ruby 

for his years of service in the CBA and 

in the MSAP program and a $100 gift 

certificate. 

 

CLOSING COMMENTS 

Closing Comments: James thanks everyone 

for coming.  Please go ahead and make plans 

to come to the next meeting in July.  It would 

be nice to have a chapter volunteer to pay for 

foods for the hospitality room at the hotel next 

time.  Carol will not be post commander in 

July, but she has been assured that we will 

continue to have a place to meet here.   

50/50 Raffle is $59, Charlie Boone won. 

Closing Prayers: Bill Ruby 

Adjourn: 11:03 

 2017 Committee and Executive Council 

Meetings: 

July 15th- 16th October 21st-22nd 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Eastern District Minutes 

Treasurerôs Report-  Current Balance=$1888.62  

Secretaryôs Report-  Minutes accepted as posted 

in Newsletter  

Old Business-  

Eastern District Spoker Run hosted by Granville 

Chapter. Tickets for gun raffle have been distribut-

ed to Chapters. 

New Business-  

Gary Bridges accepted nomination to fill Bill Ru-

byôs remaining time as Eastern District Coordina-

tor. Will be voted on by BOD. 

Raleighôs new meeting site: Cloudôs Brewing 

Columbus will be meeting at VFW in Whiteville 

Events- 

Raleigh- Shop Crawl- May 27th 

Columbus- Support Ride for Boys & Girls Home- 

May 6th  

Veteranôs Golf Tournament- June 17th  

Granville- Bike Show & Games June 10th  


